FINAL

Westport Finance Committee (Fincom)

Meeting Minutes

Virtual Meeting-Remote Participation

June 1, 2021
Present:
Karen Raus (KAR), Hugh Morton (HM), Cindy Brown (CB), Thomas Schmitt (TS), Gary Carreiro (GC), Bob McCarthy (BM), Kevin Rioux (KR), Charles “Buzzy” Baron (BB)

Absent:
Tracy Priestner (TP)

GC opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m. 

GC read the following:
Under MGL Chapter 30A, section 20(f) – Meeting being recorded. Pursuant to Governor Baker’s March 12, 2020 Order Suspending Certain Provisions of the Open Meeting Law, G.L. c. 30A, §18, and the Governor’s March 15, 2020 Order imposing strict limitations on the number of people that may gather in one place, this meeting of the Westport Finance Committee is being conducted via remote participation. No in-person attendance of members of the public will be permitted, but every effort will be made to ensure that the public can adequately access the proceedings as provided for in the Order.

A reminder that persons who would like to listen to or view this meeting while in progress may do so by following the remote links: https:// meet.google.com/unr-grxw-vkj dial in to this number: +1 415-737-9056‬ PIN: 198 081 035#
FY22 Annual Town Meeting:
 GC detailed two last minute changes to the warrant.  The Ambulance revolving account printed in the warrant should be $160k.  The Chief will make the admendment on town meeting floor.  The administrator emailed a change in the Board of Health busget to increase personnel services by $14,408 for an increase in the director's salary and the salary to promote an agent to senior agent.  Steve Fors spoke in the importance that the committee speak on the marijuana articles and the possible revenue for the town.  This is the 4th time this subject has come up at town meeting.  GC said they formed a working group and came up with some good estimates for possible revenue.  Steve Fors stressed the fact that town meeting relies on the Fincom and needs to know that an intellignet decision was made on the recommendations for town meeting.  When asked if the committee should vote on the possible amendments, KAR said it is impossible for us to know all the amendments that may be made at town meeting.  
Town Meeting Handout:
GC read over the final handout for town meeting.
Adjournment and next meeting: There being no further business to come before this meeting, a motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:12 p.m. was made by KR and seconded by HM and the roll call vote in favor was unanimous.  The next scheduled meeting will be on June 1st at 7:00 p.m. remotely due to the pandemic.  

Respectfully submitted,

Nicole J Pearsall, Recording Clerk

REFERNCE DOCUMENTS: Annual/Special Town Meeting Warrant; Town Meeting Handout


